TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JUNE 19, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on June 19, 2014.
Members Present: John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Joe Palmeri, Noah Grunberg
Guests: John Wheeler, Karen Powers
Chairman pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 

Discussion was held on whether to hold a joint meeting with the Planning Board regarding the ATT cell tower. Planning Board Chair John Wheeler said his board wanted to wait until after the balloon test before having such a meeting. It was agreed that simulation photos from the balloon test would be distributed to other boards. John Taylor said at the next ATT hearing session, scheduled for July 29, a timeline should be created for a joint meeting, a continuation of the public hearing, and a discussion concerning waivers for ATT. The consensus was that a joint meeting of the ZBA, Planning Board and Board of Selectmen should be held soon after the July 29 hearing. A second joint meeting, possibly in October, was also mentioned.

At 7:33 p.m. the meeting was recessed to conduct a public hearing for the Shelburne Falls Women's Club.

The meeting was reopened at 7:47 p.m.
The decision on the Women's Club application for an expansion of an existing shed must be based on whether this makes the situation substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood.

A motion was made by Lowell Laporte, seconded by Michael Parry, that the Board finds that the proposal from the Bridge of Flowers Committee of the Shelburne Falls Women's Club, is not substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood and that they should be allowed to move forward with the project.

Voting to Approve: Macek, Laporte, Taylor, Parry
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None
The meeting was recessed at 8:14 for a public hearing for FM Kuzmeskus, Inc.

The meeting resumed at 9:11 p.m.

A motion was made by Lowell Laporte, seconded by Chris Macek that since the timeline of this application needs to be expedited for the start of the school year, the Board agrees that the submission from FM Kuzmeskus is adequate to make a decision, with the exception of the lack of a letter of approval for the project from the tower owner, a copy of the current license of Gordon Newell and a copy of FM Kuzmeskus' current FCC license.

Voting to Approve: Macek, Laporte, Taylor, Parry

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

A motion was made by Lowell Laporte, seconded by Chris Macek, to approve the architectural and engineering plans of FM Kuzmeskus as presented, subject to the receipt of a letter of approval for the project from the tower owner, a copy of the current license of Gordon Newell and a copy of FM Kuzmeskus' current FCC license; and that the new antenna not extend beyond the 100-foot level of the existing tower.
Voting to Approve: Macek, Laporte, Taylor, Parry

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

July 3 was set as the next meeting date.
At 9:52 p.m. Macek moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Laporte. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
No documents were used in this meeting.
